
From: Bob Nation [mailto:rsnation@aol.com]
Sent: Thursday, November 02, 2017 12:08 PM
To: Mike Geisel <mgeisel@chesterfield.mo.us>
Subject: Salary plan policy and funding of annual merit increase for non-FOP…

Salary plan policy and funding of annual merit increase for non-FOP employees.

An adjustment will be made annually to the salary ranges based upon the June Midwest Consumer Price
Index. This adjustment to the salary ranges will be applied the following July 1st after merit increases (if
awarded) have been applied. Individual salary increases will not occur as a result of this range
adjustment process, unless the salary of an employee is beneath the minimum salary for his/her
position after any merit increase has been awarded.

In any year where the CPI is zero or less, there will be no adjustment to salary ranges the following

Should the city council choose to fund an annual merit increase, the amount allocated to the annual
budget will be based on the following, and any other factors the council chooses to consider.

1. A percentage stipulated and approved by city council based upon CPI, economic factors, and
revenues available to the city.

2. Actual salaries of all current and eligible employees who were on the payroll as of September 1
of current year. This will exclude the salaries of employees who are at the maximum of the
range for their job position, but may include a dollar sum adjustment to account for employees
who may be near the maximum salary for their respective range and otherwise eligible for less
than the approved percentage that has been allocated to the annual budget.

3. It is anticipated that any merit increase dollars not used for employees who may have leave the
payroll prior to September 1 of the following year will be sufficient to allow and award partial
year increases for those employees who may join the payroll after September 1 of the current
year.

4. There will be no allocation made for vacant positions, or positions that are forecast to be vacant
or eliminated.

5. A dollar figure will be calculated based upon the above criteria, and this amount will be reflected
in the proposed budget.

Best Regards,

Bob Nation, Mayor

City of Chesterfield

314 249-8725




























































